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March 6, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 
Dear Councilmember Patterson:

I am pleased to transmit an ordinance that will allow our region to obtain federal funds for important repairs to our flood protection infrastructure.

Over the years, King County has successfully partnered with the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (Corps) to obtain millions of dollars of federal funds to bolster the region’s flood protection infrastructure.  These partnerships provide direct, cost-effective benefits to our region and enhance public safety.  With the creation of the countywide flood control zone district (District), the District is now the appropriate local sponsor for most projects with the Corps.
Pursuant to direction from the Flood Control Zone District Board of Supervisors, the District has partnered with the Corps to complete projects to repair damage from the 2006 flood disaster.  In order to obtain federal funding, local jurisdictions must meet certain Corps requirements.  One of those requirements is that the local sponsor must hold sufficient property rights to the property involved in the project.
To satisfy this requirement and allow our region to receive federal funds, certain property rights (typically easements) to flood protection facilities need to be transferred from the county to the District.  (In the one instance in which the city of Tukwila is acting as the local sponsor in partnership with the Corps, property interests held by the county need to be transferred to Tukwila.)  The enclosed ordinance authorizes the required transfers.
In light of deadlines set by the Corps and to allow the flood damage repairs to commence during the optimal construction season, the ordinance needs to be effective as soon as possible, and is therefore drafted as emergency legislation.  If you have any questions or need additional information, please feel free to contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director in the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-6587.
I urge the council to adopt the enclosed ordinance expeditiously to enable our region to receive federal funding for the important flood protection projects identified in the ordinance.
Sincerely,
Ron Sims

King County Executive
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